

Monthly Meeting of Lewisham Cyclists
Wednesday 17th April 2013.
Dog and Bell Public House
Prince St
Deptford

1. **Apologies:** Roger Stocker
2. **Present:** Ian Welsby, Tim Collingridge, John Phillips, Jane Davis
3. **Minutes of last meeting:** Not available. Secretary will supply within the week and post on website.
4. **Membership List:** JD would like to see if there is some way we can access our membership list. At the moment LCC head office control this and due to data protection, it cannot be passed to us. A general discussion on this ensued discussion on access to membership list JD will contact LCC once more about it.
ACTION : JANE DAVIS
5. **Blythe Hill Fair:** Only TC is able to commit to this so far which is not enough to run a stall. Agreed to discuss at the May meeting again and make final decision then.
6. **AGM:** RC had said he would contact various politicians to see if we could make this more of an event, but has not got back to the committee about this since. JD will contact him and see what, if anything, has been arranged. We will set final date then. **ACTION: JANE DAVIS**
7. **Catford Development consultation:** Tim sent in a response to Catford development consultation. No cycle provision at the moment on preliminary plans apart from ASL's. Tim will keep an eye on this. Jane will include it in the update on our proposal document to council. **ACTION: JANE DAVIS**
8. **Lewisham Gateway:** Lewisham Gateway is not going through the Junctions Review. Jane Davis to send email registering our concern and asking for cyclists needs to be considered. Can we see detailed plans for cycling provision. Will present draft to committee for approval by the end of the week. **ACTION: JANE DAVIS**
9. **Connect 2 :** Contact Bruce Lynn for updates. **ACTION: JANE DAVIS**
10. Trundley's Rd: roger waiting for response about money spent on consultancy firm who were paid for work as council saying no study on Trundley's commissioned.
11. **A.O.B.** None

Meeting ended at 8pm